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Literacy training in the workplace has become well established over the 
past few
years. Industry now recognises the need for this training and the benefits 
which
accrue from providing basic adult education for the people in the 
workplace.
Government, through funding, is actively promoting and supporting workplace
literacy training. So how do we ensure that literacy training is effective 
and relevant
to the needs of the individual, to industry and to wider societal needs?

When conducting literacy training in the workplace, as in any area of 
teaching adult
basic education, we need to be aware of the learning needs of the 
participants.
People come to these workplace classes because they need to develop their
literacy and/or numeracy skills to ensure that they may participate more 
fully in
training, multi-skilling and all aspects of their workplace. A career path 
is opening
up for them where historically there has been nothing. People come into the
classroom with a wide range of experiences and skills, yet for many their
experience includes negative feelings associated with their ability to 
learn. For
some school was an irrelevant or negative experience. Therefore the role of 
the
teacher is crucial, she must make the learning environment comfortable, the
learning experiences interesting and real for the participants.

Past failure to master reading, writing and numeracy for many people can be
directly related to their limited range of learning strategies. Many people 
have not
learned how to learn, they have not developed their memory and have few
schemas to provide a framework for their learning. (McCormack and Pancini.
Learning to Learn. 1990). The role of the teacher is to encourage 
participants to
begin monitoring themselves and to look for underlying links and structures 
which
will give individuals autonomy and allow each person to see the relevance 
of
classroom activities to their wider work and life experiences.

Until recently literacy training in the workplace has been provided by a 
teacher
coming into a classroom, usually on-site, presenting literacy training 



using where
possible texts drawn from the workplace. Literacy training has been seen as 
a
prerequisite for other industry training and employees have had to 
demonstrate
their ability to read, write and calculate before moving onto industry 
training or
industry certificate courses. Literacy training has been tackled in 
isolation. However
this approach is both expensive and time consuming. Whilst this model 
strives to
address social justice issues, in many ways it fails to do so.

If we are to attempt to redress the social and economic imbalance 
experienced by
people with low level literacy skills a more efficient training model needs 
to be
adopted. One way of doing this is to integrate literacy skills training 
with industry
training; to use the workshop training or industry certificate training 
materials as a
vehicle for developing participants literacy. If we adopt this model we can 
ensure
that people already disadvantaged are not further disadvantaged in their 
pursuit of
a career pathway.

An advantage of this approach is that participants will be conversant with 
the
context in which the literacy skilling is occurring. The need to 
communicate in
various modes as part of the workplace training will add relevance to the 
whole
learning process. Reading, writing, verbal communication skills and 
numeracy will
be seen to be necessary and valuable tools. The participant will gain an
understanding of the appropriateness of language in a range of real 
situations.
People learn what they need to know. Freire states that the starting point 
in
organising a teaching program must be ".....the present, existential, 
concrete
situation reflecting the aspirations of the people." (Freire. Pedagogy of 
the
Oppressed. 1972. p68.). Surely participating in industry training - getting 
a foot on
the first rung of the career ladder, enhances the acquisition of literacy 
skills and
makes learning valid and achievable. 



The use of industry training materials appropriately tailored to enhance 
the literacy
skills of participants must be a more realistic way of addressing the needs 
of the
workplace and the workforce. People have knowledge of their workplace and 
can
draw on this experience when literacy training is embedded into industry 
training.
Language becomes more predictable and therefore more manageable for the
participant, it is seen as a tool for accessing information and the 
teaching of literacy
gains legitimacy. These skills are seen to be the vital element of training 
by
everyone involved in the project. By focusing learning in this way 
participants are
presented with a range of learning strategies. People are encouraged to 
enter into
dialogue with the issues, to think creatively and analytically. They are 
not being
taught by rote as is the case with so much industry training at present. 
This model
will provide the workforce with the tools for effective participation in 
all aspects of
the workplace, it will enable employees to become multi-skilled and to have 
a firm
foundation for on-going training.

Currently to be selected for industry training, many workplace trainers and
managers ensure that the participants have well developed learning 
strategies and
literacy skills. This is highly selective and can preclude the person with 
the most
need of training or most relevant experience. Workers who would benefit 
from
developing their work skills are being by-passed for lack of literacy 
skills.
Combining literacy training with industry training will allow greater 
equity of access
as well as enhancing each employee's opportunity of career advancement.

The elitist approach to training has to be curtailed. We need to ensure 
that every
person is offered access to training. We must ensure that all people 
wishing to
participate in workplace training are able to do so.

The cost of conducting literacy training in isolation in the workplace is 
high, the
process is time consuming. If we make literacy a prerequisite for industry 



training,
the process of skilling the workforce to fit the 21st  century will become 
prohibitive
in terms of time and money. If however the two processes of literacy 
training and
industry training are combined, more efficient use will be made of training 
time and
the training dollar. Some employers will fail to respond to training in 
terms of social
justice, they will not fail to see the force of this argument in terms of 
cost saving.

So is workplace literacy heading in the direction outlined in this paper? 
Many
people involved in workplace education see the relevance of this approach. 
In
some training venues modules of the Engineering Production Certificate and 
the
Vehicle Industry Certificate are being presented in this integrated manner.
Government funding is starting to be made available to develop and refine 
training
materials and a number of industry training boards and unions are 
recognising the
value of this approach. 

There is a very real need to develop the literacy skills of the Australian 
workforce.
The ability to read, write, communicate effectively and calculate is the 
basis for any
training. By adopting the approach outlined in this paper industry can 
ensure its
needs are met efficiently and cost effectively.   
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